[bookmark: _Hlk19537027]Cerne Abbas Surgery 
PPG meeting 
12th September 2019

[bookmark: _Hlk19537047]Attending: Julian English (JE), Allan Peters (AP)), June Balbinski (JB), Eugene Balbinski (EB), Ryan Burden (RB), Emily Oakes (EO), Yvonne Collington (YC), Simon Spencer (SS), Allan Ward (AW).
Apologies: Sarah Meeks and her mother Fiona, Catherine Hodgson, Denise Whiteoak, Keith Harrington.
	
	Action

	Discussion regarding the administration of the PPG
1. It was decided that AP would be responsible for creating the Agenda for the next meeting. Every attendees email address was collected and confirmed. Everybody expressed consent to have communications via email.
2. It was decided that JB will create a mission statement for the group, it was addressed that this should not involve too much detail. This is to be ready by the flu clinic.
3. It was decided that EO would be responsible for doing the minutes for the PPG meetings.
4. RB will speak with Gillian about KH role in social prescribing.
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	Matters arising.
1) June attended a Healthcare Forum focusing on NHS Long term planning. Feedback from any attendees is being analysed by students at Bournemouth university to then create a data report. This was suggested by the CCG. 
a) The meeting stated that better outcomes should be provided for patients.
b) Money should be being saved and used more efficiently, resources should be used better, Dorset hospitals need to share information between them and work together financially rather than competing.
c) It is important to make patients feel that they are a part of a team and show that they have a responsibility to arrive for any appointments which have been booked; or give as much notice as possible for cancellation.
d) Healthcare providers should be looking at using the motto ‘Not what’s the matter with you but what matters to you’.
e) JB felt it was a good event to attend for addressing points and networking.
2) Julian gave us some insight on the Chair Based Exercises. We were shown a study which proved this to be beneficial to attendees. We were made aware that this was not a free service and averages at £4 a session. RB will talk with the Nursing team to help find out who could benefit.
3) We were made aware of a mid-Dorset PPG get together which is held at the atrium in Dorchester. This is a monthly event and the next one will be held on the 16th October at 17:30.
4) Continuity of care was brought up but at this moment in time due to GP sickness it was decided to save this topic for a future meeting.
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	Suggestions for future activities 
1) It was requested by members of the PPG to order badges that could be worn whilst the PPG attend the flu clinic and other events the group attend in order to increase recognition from the patients.
2) It was suggested that the PPG could become more visible to patients by discussing a core set of questions with them in the surgery waiting room. These questions (once created) are to be tested at the flu clinic. June has agreed to get in contact with the chair of Sherbourne in order to gain some feedback from him. It was suggested that the five questions will be put onto the website for people who do not frequently attend the surgery to access. It was agreed there will be some form of publicity regarding the PPG on the website as there is currently none.
3) It was also suggested that the surgery suggestion box could be used for PPG suggestions.
4) The group discussed introducing the use of Skype and WhatsApp to the PPG. This would be useful if an attendee is unable to physically come to one of the meetings but could attend virtually. Members of the group could ask patients if they would like email prompts from the PPG so that they can be kept in the loop.
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	Any other business: 
1. KH suggested obtaining materials from the CCG to help support the publicising of the PPG. He provided RB with the department/name to contact.
2. 
RB discussed the Practice Report with the group. It is attached here: (Double click to open)
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]RB informed the group that Dr Jenny Bubb and Dr Helen Taylor are both off on sick leave. Dr Bubb is expected back early next year, but we unfortunately do not currently have a return to work date for Dr Taylor.
4. EB proposed that the PPG minutes be put on the surgery’s website and this was agreed.
	
RB

	The next meeting will be held on 4th December 2019 at 2pm at the surgery.
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PRACTICE REPORT 


September 2019 


DNAs (Did Not Attend) 
 


  Appointments 
Missed 


Time Wasted 


June GP 12 2h 10 


Nurse 17 3h 20 


TOTAL 29 5h 30 


July GP 12 2h 00 


Nurse 22 5h 00 


TOTAL 34 7h 00 


August GP 12 2h 20 


Nurse 12 2h 50 


TOTAL 24 5h 10 


 
 
Staff 
We have unfortunately had one of our long serving dispensers leave and have recently 
replaced her. Sarah started in the dispensary at the beginning of September and is settling 
in well. She has lots of previous experience and knowledge from working in Dorchester town 
centre pharmacies.  
 
We have also had an administrator leave, and Caroline is planning to leave at the end of 
September. We have therefore recruited two new members of staff. Both are called Emily 
and will be working on both reception and within the admin team.  
 
Steph, one of our HCAs has also left us so that she can go to university to undertake her 
nursing degree. We are currently advertising for a replacement. Apart from this, our nurse 
team is now up to full capacity with recent new starters Emelye, Beth and Claire making up 
the team. Finally, Dr Bubb is away from the surgery until early 2020 as she is undergoing 
cancer treatment. 
  
Building Development 
This is still on hold awaiting arrangement of funding. 
 
Friends and Family 
We have had mainly positive responses to our Friends and Family questions. We are 
consistently running with a 95-96% “Would recommend” rate with 2-5% of people asked 
not recommending our service. This usually works out to between 3-5 patients per month 
not recommending us.  
We have only received 2 written responses since the last PPG meeting, one positive and one 
negative. The responses are completely anonymous so we cannot find out the complete 







story for the negative response, but the feedback was shared and discussed with the 
appropriate members of the team.   
 
Mid Dorset Primary Care Network 
The Mid Dorset PCN is now established and is working towards recruiting the roles for which 
additional funding has been provided: social prescribing will be in conjunction with Help and 
Care; the pharmacist is still under discussion. 
The social prescribing allocation, which is being supplemented by the CCG should give us 3.2 
days/week of self-management coaching and 5.9 days/week of social prescribing (including 
1.75 days of Keith). 
 
Our PCN includes the five Dorchester practices, Puddletown, Milton Abbas and Cerne Abbas 
surgeries. The Clinical Director is Dr Jenny Bubb and Gillian Brindle is the Network Manager. 
 
 






